
 

The Wonderful Wizard of Oz 

Oz Grand Palace, 

Lime Square 

The Emerald City 

Oz 

26th February 2021 

 

Dear Year 1, 

As I was in my grand castle in the Emerald City yesterday, my wizard 

magic sensed a lot of letters being written to me in Leeds. I can’t believe the 

Munchkins only delivered the bottles to you and not the instructions! 

I will try and answer as many of your great questions as I can. 

 

The potion I have sent is a medicine that cures winged monkey bites. We 

have quite a problem with them here in Oz! 

It is made from kiwi fruits, frog juice and a special plant that only grows 

here in the Emerald City that smells a bit like soap. It takes 3 months to 

make as it has to be cooked in a special cauldron for a very long time. The 

medicine can be sparkly because it also contains some of Glinda’s magic. 

She made it especially for you all. However, it is very important that you 

only drink it if you have been bitten otherwise it could make you very  

poorly! (Plus, it doesn’t taste very nice!) 

 

I hope you enjoy learning all about my city in the wonderful land of Oz. 

One day, when we’re all allowed out again, I hope you can come and visit. 

(Don’t forget your medicine!) 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

The Wonderful Wizard of Oz 


